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ITEM 13

SUBJECT: 

DISCUSSION OF THE WATER TRANSFER WORKGROUP EFFORT AND FUTURE GOALS (INFORMATION ITEM).

DISCUSSION:

Recognizing the critical nature of  water transfers and their significance in the water supply picture in dry years and their likely importance in the future, the State Water Resources Control Board (SWRCB) commissioned a Water Transfers Workgroup (Workgroup).  The Workgroup consists of volunteers from a variety of interested stakeholders.  A variety of water users are represented as well as water suppliers at federal, state, and local levels.  Environmental interests, attorneys who specialize in water issues, engineering consultants and water market makers are engaged in the Workgroup.  The Workgroup has been chaired on a voluntary basis by Walt Pettit, the former Executive Director of SWRCB.

To approach the problem, the Workgroup has subdivided itself into subgroups.  These subgroups have been divided into the following water transfer subject areas:

· Ground Water Transfers

· Surface Water Transfers

· Stored Water Transfers

· Streamlining Administrative Approval Process

In addition to the above, efforts have been expanded to also include the subjects of:

· Fallowing

· California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) Documentation for the Environmental Water Account

The effort has been ongoing for several months and is beginning to near a conclusion.  Mr. Pettit, as chair of the Workgroup, will discuss the progress that has been made to date, the projected time and the nature of the final workgroup report, and any vision the SWRCB may have regarding this effort. 

POLICY ISSUE:  N/A

FISCAL IMPACT: N/A

RWQCB IMPACT:  N/A

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:  This is an informational item only. 

